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Surf Life Saving Central Coast  

 
ñClub of the Year 2011- 2012ò 

 
 

 
 

 
Above Bill Cook our President and some of the Umina SLSC members who attended the Awards of 
Excellence for Surf Life Saving on 16th June, 2012 and ǇǊƻǳŘƭȅ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ !ǳǎƎǊƛŘ ά/ƭǳō ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊέ 
Trophy.  Last season we shared this with another Surf Club but this year Umina SLSC has won it outright.  
Thanks to all our members for their continued support during the year which enabled us to win this 
prestigious Award. 
 
We would also like to congratulate Pam Edmonds on winning the Central Coast Assessor of the Year and 
Maddison McLeod the Central Coast Junior Lifesaver of the Year.
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UMINA SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.  
 

52nd  ANNUAL  GENERAL MEETING  
 
 

Notice is hereby given that the 52nd Annual General Meeting of members of Umina Surf 
Life Saving Club Inc. will be held at Umina Surf Life Saving Club House, 509 Ocean Beach Rd, 
and Umina Beach on Sunday 24th June, 2012 at 2:30pm.  
 

BUSINESS 
 

1. To confirm the Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting. 
 

2. To deal with any business arising out of such Minutes. 
 

3. To deal with any relevant correspondence. 
 

4. To receive and adopt the Annual Report and Financial Statement. 
 
5. To deal with any Motions of which due notice has been given. 
 
6. To select Office Bearers of the Club for the 2012-2013 Season. 
 
7. General Business of an Urgent Nature. 
 

       
Please Note.  
         
The Chairman has the right to vary the order of the meeting. 

 

Only current Financial Members are entitled to vote at the Annual General Meeting and Fees are 
now due and payable prior to the meeting.  New members are not entitled to vote at the AGM 
but can attend meeting. Renewal of Membership will take place from 1pm till 2pm.  
General members have no voting rights unless they hold a position on the Management 
Committee (as per Constitution (k)-(i). 

 
Information and nomination forms can be downloaded from the Web site:  
www.uminaslsc.org.au or by contacting the Secretary on 4342 6123. 
 
Written nominations must be received by the Secretary on or before 17th June, 2011.  
Nominations will only be taken from the floor if NO written nominations have been received. 
 
CHRISTINE LAVERS 
Honorary Secretary 
 
 

http://www.uminaslsc.org.au/
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OFFICE BEARERS 2011-2012  

PRESIDENT BILL COOK 

VICE PRESIDENT RICK BOYLAN JUNE 2011 ς  NOV 2011 
 PAUL SHARPE NOV 2011 - CURRENT 

DIRECTOROF LIFESAVING NICK SHEPHERD 

DIRECTOR OF FINANCE WENDY COOK 

DIRECTOR OF ADMINISTRATION CHRISTINE LAVERS 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR OF LIFESAVING PAUL SHARPE 

ASSISTANT ADMINISTRATION OFFICER CATHY BRADDISH 

ASSISTANT FINANCE OFFICER CATHERINE MEO 

CHIEF TRAINING OFFICER KEVIN ARMSTRONG 

DIRECTOR OF MOTORISED LIFE SAVING EQUIPMENT ANDREW WING 

BUILDING OFFICER KELLY GLEW 

WATER SAFETY CO ORDINATOR PAUL SHARPE & DANNY CUNNINGHAM 

BAR MANAGER MARTIN SMITH 

RADIO OFFICER JARRYD EDMONDS 

BOAT CAPTAIN ROBERT LANGFORD 

GEAR STEWARD ς LIFE SAVING  WARREN WHITNEY 

GEAR STEWARD ς COMPETION RICK BOYLAN 

O.H. & S OFFICER WARREN WHITNEY 

PUBLIC RELATIONS PRESIDENT- BILL COOK 

PUBLICITY OFFICER CHRISTINE LAVERS / CARL KRUCLER 

SOCIAL SECRETARY  

SOCIAL COMMITTEE ς SIPS NICOLE MCLEOD ς LISA MARSH 

MEMBERSHIP CO-ORDINATOR ς JUNIORS LARISSA DIXON 

MEMBERSHIP CO-ORDINATOR ς SENIORS CHRISTINE LAVERS & JAN HARDING 

FIRST AID OFFICER PETER DELL 

SKI CAPTAIN DAVE GAFFNEY 

BOARD CAPTAIN ANDREW BOYLAN 

CARNIVAL ORGANISER JOHN SHARPE 

RACE SECRETARY CARL KRUCLER 

COMPETITIONS OFFICERS PHIL HARDING & JAN HARDING 

  

UNIFORM OFFICERS LISA MARSH & NICOLE MCLEOD 

OFFICIALS CO ORDINATOR VACANT 

COACHING CO ORDINATOR MICK MAGURREN 

SWIM COACH WENDY COOK 

BEACH COACH BRETT WHYTE 

R & R COASH  - SENIOR KERRY ARMSTRONG SMITH 

R & R COACH ς JUNIORS KERRY ARMSTRONG SMITH 

MARCH PAST COACH ς JUNIORS JOHN SHARPE 

MARCH PAST COACH ς SENIORS JOHN SHARPE 

YOUTH DEVELOPMENT OFFICER CARL KRUCLER 

ROOKIE OFFICER MICHELLE KRUCLER 

MEMBER PROTECTION OFFICER JAN HARDING 

JUNIOR ACTIVITIES CO ORDINATOR 
UNDER 6 TO UNDER 14 

ROB MCLEOD  

TEAM MANAGERS  

U15 TO OPEN CARL KRUCLER 

U14 DONNA WAINING 

U14 SECRETARY TRACEY HOOD 

U13 KERRY ARMSTRONG SMITH 

U13 SECRETARY KAREN MURPHY 

U12 DAVE BISHOP 

U12 SECRETARY JO PARSONS 
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U11 STEVE MURPHY 

U11 SECRETARY GREG MARSH 

U10  KIMBERLY PRATT 

U10 SECRETARY KATHERINE MILLER 

U9 MICHAEL JONES 

U9 SECRETARY SKYE MARSHALL 

U8 SIMON DARWIN 

U8 SECRETARY JACQUI KNIGHT 

U7 BRIAN HEALEY 

U7 SECRETARY STEVE DIXON 

U6 HAROLD MARSHALL 

U6 SECRETARY TIM WILLIAMSON 

UNDER 14 CLUB CAPTAINS CLAIRE GAFFNEY & WILLIAM BISHOP 

PHOTOGRAPHER JEFF PRATT 

HONORARY LEGAL ADVISOR TONKIN DRYSDALE & ASSOCIATES 

HONORARY AUDITORS CASSIN SERVICES 

PATRON LANCE CLARKE 

  

 

 

 
LIFE MEMBERS 

 

GRAHAM. ARMSTRONG GORDON FERGUSON PETER MORGAN 

KERRY ARMSTRONG SMITH GREG (KELLY )GLEW JIM MURPHY 

AUDREY BROWN JAN HARDING ERIC MURPHY 

DENNIS COFFEY (Dec) PHILLIP HARDING BARRY NICHOLAS 

MICK COFFEY BRETT HARROD KEN NOWLAND (Dec) 

ALAN COOK KEVIN HEALEY BRIAN PICKERING 

WENDY COOK ROBERT LANGFORD JOHN SHARPE O.A.M 

WILLIAM COOK CHRISTINE LAVERS JOHN SLATTERY 

GORDON DICKSON GARY MATTHEWS WILFRED WARD (Dec) 

TOM FAULKNER ALAN MCDOUGALL  
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Some of our Life Members 
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PRESIDENTS REPORT 
 

I feel honoured to have been re-elected as President of Umina SLSC and to be writing for the 2011 ς 2012 
Annual Report for the fourth year in a row.  Our Club has had another exceptional year with outstanding 
work from Executive and Management committee members. 
 
Umina is very fortunate to have a number of local businesses who continue to support our Club and I would 
like to give a special thanks to them and to all our sponsors.  The running of a volunteer organisation such as 
ours is not easy and without your contributions this would make our job even harder. 
 
I would like to thank Nick Shepherd - Club Captain and Paul Sharpe - Vice Club Captain for a tremendous 
season.  Our Patrols have guarded our beach without a major incident for the entire season.  The final 
number of Patrolling members for the season was in excess of 200.  This bodes well for next season.  We 
had 14 Patrol teams to cover this most important part of Surf Life Saving. Congratulations must go to those 
75+ members who achieved 100% Patrol attendance for the season.  Our Club also took part in the Patrol 
Assistance Program this year which saw a group of our young Bronze and SRC holders travel to Old Bar / 
Taree Surf Club to assist in Patrols for the weekend.  
  
Our Director of Training and Education - Kevin Armstrong with assistance from Bob Powell, Andy Wing, Phil 
Harding, Pam and Jarryd Edmonds completed a record number of new Bronze holders as well as many ARTC 
and Crewpersons awards.  Pam and Jarryd have also worked tirelessly putting through SRC recipients. Our 
team of trainers have also been responsible for ensuring our existing patrolling members are up to date 
with the latest requirements for patrolling our beach.   
 
Our Club is fortunate to have a strong Rookie program with 46 Rookies this season.  A special thank you to 
Michelle Krucler for ensuring our Rookies met all their obligations.  Since the induction of the Rookie of the 
Month program, 3 of our Rookies have been fortunate enough to win. 
 
On the competition front the Club got off to a flying start with winning the Branch Pool Challenge.  The first 
carnival for the season at Forster saw the Club come away with an overall win.  Throughout the season 
Umina colours were to be seen at all local, Branch, State and National carnivals, worn by our Nippers, 
Seniors and Masters with outstanding results at all events.  This season we encouraged the more traditional 
lifesaving events with Paul Sharpe and Kerry Armstrong-Smith taking on the extra training.  We had 
competitors represent the Club at Branch, State and Australian championships coming away with 
exceptional results at all three. 
 
The Club competition results have been outstanding again this year thanks to the dedicated coaching team 
within our Club for all members. The camaraderie within our whole Club continues and is evidenced by the 
increase in members across the board. Special thanks must to go to our dedicated Officials and Water Safety 
Teams as without these members our competitive members could not compete.  
 
We have just held our Junior and Senior Presentations and it was good to see such large numbers at both, 
with members having fun and the chance to celebrate achievements with their peers.  The Senior 
Presentation night was made extra special for my wife and I being awarded Life Membership to Umina Surf 
Club. 
 
The Club finishes the year with the excitement of what next season brings, we have a Surf Club deck 
extension in progress thanks to a Federal Government grant and the announcement that Umina and Ocean 
Beach Surf Clubs, with full support and assistance from Gosford City Council, will be jointly holding the State 
Surf Life Saving Titles for the next two years. 
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We would like to acknowledge support from Central Coast Branch led by Chad Griffith and Stuart Harvey 
and Gosford City Council, in particular Phil Moore and Craig Healy, for their assistance throughout the 
season.   
 
On closing I would like to thank all members of Umina SLSC for their assistance and co-operation throughout 
the season.  Special thanks to my wife and her understanding and to the Executive and Management Team 
for their support.  To all our members who volunteer their time throughout the season; I hope you have an 
enjoyable winter break in readiness for the next season. 
 
 
 
Bill Cook 
President 
 
 
 

Vice President Report 
 
This year was a very busy one for me as Vice, due to the absence of our President and Treasurer, Bill and 
Wendy Cook, on a well-earned holiday. This meant that there were only three executive members left on 
the Coast to deal with the day to day running of the Surf Club.  
L ƪƴƻǿ L ƘŀǾŜ ǎŀƛŘ ǘƘƛǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜΣ ōǳǘ LΩƭƭ ǎŀȅ ƛǘ ŀƎŀƛƴΣ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǊŜŀƭƛǎŜ Ƙƻǿ ƳǳŎƘ ǿƻǊƪ ǎƻƳŜ Ƨƻōǎ ǘŀƪŜ ǳƴǘƛƭ ȅƻǳ 
do them.  This I soon realised as I stepped up to and gladly took on most of the Presidents jobs as they came 
along. These included: 

¶ Chairing the Annual General Meeting and the monthly Management  meetings. 

¶ Helping to make the Junior and Senior presentation run smoothly. 

¶ DƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΩǎ  ŀǘ ǘƘŜ .ǊŀƴŎƘ ƻŦŦƛŎŜΦ 

¶ Representing our Club at Sponsorship cheque Presentations.  

¶ Proudly representing our Club at the Branch and NSW Awards of Excellence nights to name a few.  

I enjoyed representing the Club for the period whilst the President was away. It would have not been 
possible to achieve everything that I did without the assistance of the Club Secretary Christine Lavers and I 
would like to thank her for her dedication to the Club and its members. 
As a business owner I realise how valuable time is and how important it is to keep moving forward with 
ideas from everybody involved in the organisation. As a former member of this Executive and currently a 
member of the Management Committee I felt that I was going around in circles sometimes. This was one of 
the main reasons that I resigned as Vice President of Umina SLSC on the 18/10/11. As any business person 
there today should know it is very important to keep moving forward to remain successful. This I feel is 
where,  as a Surf Club, we have to trust members that have committed their time and effort to the position 
into which they have been elected, and leave them to add their individual touch and work together with 
other elected officials to continue our growth and success. 
I look forward to representing Umina Surf Lifesaving Club again in the future and remain a committed and 
loyal member of this wonderful Club. 
 
Rick Boylan, Vice President, resigned 18/10/11 
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Director of Lifesaving  
 

ñ hƘ ²Ƙŀǘ ! {Ŝŀǎƻƴέ  
 
The 2011-12 season is now a chapter in our ClubΩǎ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅ ŀƴŘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŀǎ άClub ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊέ ƻǳǊ ǇŀǘǊƻƭ 
standards reached new levels of excellence and our active patrol members reached record numbers. All 
patrol members: Rookies, Cadets and Bronze holders should be justifiably proud of the season just finished 
and of their individual and collective contributions.  
 
Congratulations to all on a job extremely well done which is the result of unfailing commitment and 
dedication to our lifesaving duties. This ensured the safest possible environment for all visitors at all times 
to our beach.  
 
The 2011-12 season stretched from the 3rd week of September to the last week of April and was made up of 
146 patrols spread over 70 days and the wettest Surf season in recent times. Based on the feedback of 
patrol members via the 2010-11 end of the season survey, we reduced the number of patrols from 15 to 14 
increasing numbers on each patrol to an average of 18 members inclusive of 15 Bronze.  The increased 
numbers on patrols has worked well, resulting in an increasing number of patrols taking the opportunity to 
maintain and improve their Surf life saving skills without compromising our core function, the safety of 
general public. It has also allowed our Rookies to spend more quality time with their Buddies providing the 
optimum learning environment for our future lifesavers.    
 
The popularity of our beach continues to rise with locals and visitors and from further afield. In spite of the 
overall poor weather the number of visitors during the season increased by 100,00 to 286,000.    
 
Our training department has helped us as a Club be prepared to meet the increasing popularity of our 
beach, their expertise trained in excess of 50 new Bronze members during the season all of whom have 
taken to their patrols with commitment and dedication of seasoned veterans. Of significance was that 50% 
of our new Bronze holders came from our cadet ranks which is a tribute to the great work being done in the 
youth development area by people like Carl, Mick and Rick. The future of our Club is our youth, 62 of our 
210 Bronze members are in the 15-21age bracket and we are reliant on their enthusiasm and zest for 
change and improvement to lead the next stage of our ClubΩǎ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘΦ 
 
During the 2011-12 season we had 258 patrolling members made up of 210 bronze holders, 3 cadets and 45 
ǊƻƻƪƛŜǎ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ мп ǇŀǘǊƻƭǎΦ !ƭƭ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘƭȅ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ōŜŀŎƘΩǎ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘƛǎǘƛŎǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜǊŜ 
diligently recorded in both our logbooks and on Surf Guard which were. 
 
Å 7,137 patrolled Hours  

Å 286,015 visitors to our beach 

Å 8,440 Preventative Actions 

Å 138 Rescues 

Å 128 First Aids 

Å 9 Lost Children 

Å 2 Shark Alarms 

Å 3 Beach closures  

 
Whilst there were some interesting moments at our beach that tested the skills and expertise of our 
patrolling members we had no major disasters and critically no loss of life.  This is the result of the proactive 
commitment by all Patrol Captains and all patrol members to constantly improve their skills and to practice 
rescue and training scenarios as an integral part of their rostered patrols.  
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The commitment to personal improvement is also reflected in the very high numbers of Umina patrol 
members who attend formal Surf training courses to keep up with the ever changing world of Surf Life 
Saving and the demands by SLA for members to be abreast and skilled in all required proficiencies. Our Club 
has perhaps the most highly qualified Lifesavers on the Central Coast leading almost all of the awards 
categories. The quality of our training department and their dedication to training is something that we do 
not take for granted and we sincerely thank Kevin and the team for their wonderful contribution to our 
members and the Life Saving movement.   
 
At times the juggle to fit family, professional and Surf ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘǎ ƛƴǘƻ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜǎ ǎǘǊŜǘŎƘŜǎ ǳǎ 
all to our limit and it is something that we should be aware off, keeping a balance in our lives so that we 
may perform at our best in each vital area. For the next 2 seasons our beach will host the State Surf Life 
Saving Championships which will further stretch the commitments of our Lifesavers, I have no doubt that 
with good planning, preparation and communication we will all be able to meet these extra challenges and 
provide memorable championships for all who visit our beach. 
 
In every organisation there are always a few people behind the scenes that go the extra mile to make sure 
things happen. Our Club is indeed fortunate to have many of these wonderful people and is appropriate 
that they achieve the public kudos they deserve. 
 
Our patrols would not have been as successful without the behind the scenes work of Andy Wing, Julia 
Rooke and Larissa Dixon. They provide the essential backup that keeps everything working in an efficient 
and professional manner. 
 
Paul Sharpe and Kerry Armstrong-Smith have continued to maintain the focus on the traditional lifesaving 
events that has given many of our younger members an avenue of competition in Surf Life Saving that they 
may not have thought possible. These outstanding Champion Life Savers and First Aiders have also taken on 
leadership roles on their patrols passing on their skills for the benefit of all. 
 
John Sharpe for his ongoing guidance, experience and knowledge that has helped make the carnivals held at 
our beach a tremendous success for all who took part and attended.  
 
Peter Saxby and Danny Cunningham for their commitment and dedication to Water Safety supported by 
many of our patrol members. Danny, for organising the support weekend at Old Bar SLSC, it was a 
wonderful opportunity for our young lifesavers to make a difference at another beach. We look forward to 
future opportunities for such trips in the seasons ahead. 
 
Mick and Carl for their work with the youth of our patrols, your efforts have been instrumental in 
maintaining the enthusiasm, commitment and focus of our wonderful young lifesavers and the tremendous 
growth in this critical section of our Club. 
 
Alec and Aiden Arnold for the heroics that they performed for a train passenger on the way to patrol.  The 
swift and professional manner in which they acted learnt as part of their life saving training undoubtedly 
ǎŀǾŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǎǎŜƴƎŜǊΩǎ ƭƛŦŜΣ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎΣ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ Club.  
 
Wills, Brock and Lachlan for the out of hours rescue, your assistance and expertise was the best Christmas 
present for a swimmer in difficulty at our beach. 
 
Our CCSLA Rookies of the Month: Mollie, William and Lachlan. 
 
Congratulations to all the members of Patrol 9 on winning Patrol of the Year. Mick and the team have set a 
very high standard over many years and were worthy winners of what was a very close competition.   
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Congratulations to all 77 of our 100% patrol attendance holders for managing to complete all of their 
ǊƻǎǘŜǊŜŘ ƘƻǳǊǎΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ƴƻ ƳŜŀƴ ŦŜŀǘ ƛƴ ƭƛŜǳ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ƻŦ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ƭƛŦŜǎǘȅƭŜǎΦ нп ƻŦ ǘƘis group also 
managed to provide more than 60 patrol hours with 8 providing in excess of 100 hours of patrols. 
 
Finally, congratulations to Richard Knight, our 2011-12 Patrol Person of the Year. Richard eptomises 
everything that Surf lifesaving is about, prepared to go the extra mile to help others without any thought of 
recognition or personal self-interest. We hope Richard that you are around to lead your patrol and 
contribute to the Club for many years to come. 
 
The above is a brief overview of the achievements of our life saving activities over the past season, 
congratulations again to one and all.  We hope our collective efforts will be enough to retain our Club of the 
year status. We look forward to seeing you all again in September when we get to do it all over again. 
 
Nick Shepherd 
 
DOL / Club Captain 
 
 
 

100% Patrol Attendance 2011 -2012 
 

Kerry Armstrong Smith Brett Harrod Jessica Rooke 
Christine Bishop Josh Harrod Neil Samuel 

Dave Bishop Scott Henderson Peter Saxby 
Jordan 
Mandy 
Rick 

Bleiker  
Boylan 
 Boylan 

Vanessa 
Jacqui 

Richard 

Henderson 
Knight 
Knight 

Paul  
Nick 

Oliver 

Sharpe 
Shepherd 
Shepherd 

Cathy 
Richard 

Greg 

Braddish 
Braddish 
Brown 

Helen 
Megan 
Jarrod 

Krucler 
Langford 
Marsh 

Darren 
 Sally 
Peter 

Sloane 
Stuart 
Talty 

Paul Byrd Harold Marshall Jessica Thomas 
Bill Cook Skye Marshall Steve Thomas 

Wendy Cook Robert McLeod Elise Thomson 
Danny Cunningham Chris Mensforth Andrew Tolmie 

Mick 
Mick 

Dean 
Dean (Tall) 

Gary 
 Teigan 

Mensforth 
Miller  

Indigo 
Mark 

Verhoeven 
Verhoeven 

Jack Dixon Kaylene Miru Jack Waining 
Jarryd 

Melissa 
Edmonds 
Edmonds 

Craig 
 Karen 

Mumford 
Murphy 

Steve 
Alex 

Whitehead 
Whitney 

Pam Edmonds Steve Murphy Warren Whitney 
Blake 
Julie 

Edwards 
Fayers 

Brad 
Robert 

Parsons 
Paterson 

Brett 
Maddie 

Whyte 
Whyte 

Rachel Funnell Savannah Paterson Anne Wilson 
Dave Gaffney Suzanne Perry Gary Wilson 
Dave Gully Madison Philpot              Andy Wing 

Hannah Hansen Stuart Player   
  Bob Powell   
  Lara Reineker   
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Umina Lifesaving and Award Statistics 
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Lifesaving 2011 ï 2012 


